                 John Poole Middle School PSTA Meeting
                                  January 9, 2018

The JPMS PSTA met on January 9, 2018 in the Media Center. The president, Ashley Muldoon, called the meeting to order at 6:30. She thanked our guest speaker, Don Wood for coming and speaking to us on drug prevention and awareness. The Executive board, Principal Jon Green, town commissioner Jerry Klobukowski, and 11 members were present.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Copies of the updated 2017-2018 budget were distributed.  The treasurer, Christine Chalk reported that the audit and financial reports had been turned into MDPTA. She also reported that the taxes were filed on time, and that the membership dues had been paid to both the county and state PTAs.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Magnet Prep Class: Sandi Baggett reported that 56 students attended the class.  She also reported that because of the increase in fees and large number of attendees, there was enough funds to increase the amount paid to the teachers. She stated that both Mrs. Rice and Mr. Gardner agreed to teach next year’s prep class.
Fall Dance: Lynda DiAmelio reported that the dance was a huge success and thanked all the parents who helped. The dance brought in over $2,000.
CLUSTER REPORT:  Jerry Klobukowski announced that superintendent Jack Smith had accepted the town councils invitation to attend a town meeting on January 22 at 7:30 at the town hall. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss MCPS future plans for the Poolesville Cluster and specifically renovations for Poolesville High School. All were encouraged to attend to show support. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:05pm.
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